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I-25/Missouri Bridge – Overnight Closure    
 

 
Las Cruces – The New Mexico Department of Transportation (NMDOT) District One office along with 
FNF Construction continue with work along I-25 between Lohman Avenue (exit 3) and University 
Avenue (exit 1). An overnight closure is scheduled for Wednesday May 13, 2015 as work progresses on 
the southbound bridge. 
 
The contractor is moving forward with the construction of the abutment walls for the southbound bridge 
over Missouri Avenue. FNF will have a crane placed at the intersection of Missouri Avenue and Triviz in 
order to remove the abutment forms from the newly constructed abutment wall located on the south end 
of the overpass.  
 
The NMDOT and FNF Construction will have a full closure in place on Wednesday May 13 by 8:30 pm 
and will be lifted by 6:00 am on Thursday May 14, 2015. This will affect motorists traveling east and 
westbound on Missouri Avenue between Triviz Drive and Don Roser. Motorists will be alerted to seek an 
alternate route during overnight hours. 
 
 
For additional information regarding this project you may contact Ryan Tafoya, Project Manager for the 
NMDOT District One office. He can be reached at ryan.tafoya@state.nm.us or (575) 525-7300.  
 

### 
 

For questions related to this press release please contact Bridget M. Spedalieri, NMDOT – District One 
Public Information Officer at bridget.spedalieri@state.nm.us or (575) 525-7340.  
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